DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL

The Pines
Draughton

Skipton 

BD23 6DU

22 January 2015
The Rt Hon. Julian Smith MP
House of Commons
London SW1A 0AA
Dear Mr Smith
I am writing to draw your attention to an issue generating a great deal of confusion and complaints to local councils in this area.
As you will no doubt know, in wintry weather, North Yorkshire County Council’s current policy is to grit and clear only A and B roads (priority routes 1 and 2).  We are told that this is because they do not have the resources for a more comprehensive service to operate. This is creating real problems for residents and businesses accessed from untreated minor roads, as highlighted recently in a Look North news feature filmed in the Draughton area.   We understand from our County Ward Representative that, under the present formula for funding local government, North Yorkshire is receiving significantly less funding for road treatment than neighbouring urban authority areas which are more densely populated.   The effect of applying the formula in this way seems to have the perverse consequence of disadvantaging the authority with a larger road network to maintain, including a high proportion of minor roads, and clearly discriminates against our rural population.
We should be very glad if you could give this matter your urgent consideration, and we will be grateful to you for your support and public comment on our behalf.

Yours sincerely

E Meriel Curtis
Chairman of the Council

Clerk to the Parish Council:  Mrs Jane Markham
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